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Situated in the center of Waterbury village, off VT Route 100, the 
Waterbury Center Community Church is a 21/2 story, federal style 
structure contructed in brick with a 3-bay gable front facade. The 
roof is covered with asphalt shingles. A central entry is provided 
through double paneled doors set into a flat arch with radiating 
voussoirs above. The entry is flanked by a pair of 12/12 double-hung 
windows with brick relieving arches. The windows on the second floor 
also have relieving arches. Each window is f£amed_by^shutters.'/' The 
2nd story windows have 1/1 sash with stained gIass~6"6rdersT installed 
in 1894. A wooden fan, with the date 1833 painted in its center, 
graces the gable.

The four bay side elevation contains 12/12 double-hung windows on the 
first floor with brick relieving arches. The second floor has stained- 
glass double-hung windows with flat arches and radiating voussoirs 
above. The windows were presented to the church in 1894, and replaced 
the originals. The structure is capped with a two-tiered wooden tower, 
topped with.an octagonal fleche.

In April 1858, the church interior was remodeled, and the second floor 
.built. The side gallerys were removed at this time, and the present 
pews installed. At a later date, the lower part of the church was 
divided by partitions, boards from the box pews being used, and a 
kitched was installed. An oil furnace was installed in 1970, replacing 
wood-burning box stoves. Structural roof repairs were made in 1976.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The Waterbury Center Community Church is the primary visual landmark of 
the Waterbury Center Historic District, entered in the VT State Register 
of Historic Places in 1976, as well as a local spiritual and historic 
landmark. Completed in 1833. It is a fine example of rural federal- 
style architecture.

The bell was cast in Troy, New York, in 1836. The building is constructed 
of the same pinkish local brick as a series of early area houses, said 
to originate in a brickyard once located near Mill Vilage, several miles 
away.

The building was remodelled, and in 1894 memorial stained-glass windows 
were donated by Mrs. Marancy Hopkins in memory of Mr. & Mrs. Lemuel Lyon 
and other founders of the church. In 1919, the Methodist and Baptist 
Churches jiohed until the sale of the Baptist Church to the Granae in 
1929.

The church was incorporated as the Waterbury Center Community Church 
in 1963. The church, as well as its pleasant green, provide an impor­ 
tant focus to this Vermont village.
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